Notes of meeting of the Test Valley Bicycle User Group

 Wellington Centre, Winchester Road, Andover at 6.30pm
 on 20th September 2017
Present: 
David Atkins


Cyclist /cycling uk
John Broom


Cyclist
Adrian Brezinskis

Cyclist


Vivien Messenger

TVBC
Apologies:
Roger Upfold


Cycling UK /Sustrans 



Katie Rasdell-Lawes 
Cyclist 
	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and introductions

VM welcomed those attending.
	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting have been posted on the Test Valley website. 
A draft copy of the minutes of this meeting will be circulated to those attending to comment on prior to being posted on the website.

 Points raised at previous meeting :

· With regard to the end point of the cycle route along Western Avenue and the hedge by car park to rear of Wilkinson’s, the hedge was cut back, but feasibility on a new scheme for this area will be able to take both of these issues into consideration.  The  Council is working with the County Council  on a scheme to enhance the area around Town Mills and both pedestrian and cycling needs will be part of this review.
· Giving priority to cyclists at all junctions is not current HCC policy.  VM been told that Sustrans advocate their use in some locations but not all.
· Parking enforcement has been carried out on Salisbury and Weyhill Road.  DA said motorists were still parking on the cycleway and suggested more enforcement be undertaken. 

· Cycle signage at Andover railway station is on hold until the scheme proposed for the front of the station is carried out. 
· With regard to shared use signage this is to be discussed with the Romsey Future group to determine which signs may be most appropriate.

	VM

	3

	Progress report on cycle routes and cycling promotion
· Most new routes are associated with the new residential development on the east of Andover and have been built within the new residential areas or linking to them. They are promoted for use by the Community Development workers in those areas.  In particular  :
1. Dark Lane byway has been improved from Enham Alamein to Augusta Park sports field.

2.  The route from Finkley Down Farm to Finkley Road has been resurfaced with recycled stone and gravel.

· Cycle signage to Picket Twenty from the town centre along Acre Path, through Vigo Park has been put in. 
· There have been some alterations considered for the scheme to improve cycle and pedestrian infrastructure at Town Mills and this is likely to be consulted on further early next year at feasibility stage.

· The new wayfinding signs and maps are due to be implemented towards the end of this year / beginning of next. 
· Feasibility work is underway for a shared pedestrian/cycle route along Focus Way Walworth 
· Feasibility is underway for a shared pedestrian/cycle way between Smannell Road crossing, past the Tesco Express to link to existing route by the medical centre at Cricketers Way.
	

	4
	Update on cycle Strategy Documents
· The Dft published  a Cycling and Walking Investment Strategy in April this year after consulting on a draft Strategy between March and  May 2016.  The document  can be viewed on their website at 

             https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/cycling-and-walking-investment-strategy
          The document supports the promotion of walking and cycling, aiming to increase these, setting targets and measuring how these are being achieved.

Test Valley already has a Cycle Strategy and Access Plans which cover all modes of transport across Test Valley.  These will be reviewed with regard to  the Dft’s latest guidance.
 
	

	5
	Any other business
· DA considered that access to the garden centre from Salisbury Road should be considered a priority.  Was agreed it would be a good link to have but difficult to achieve.
· DA expressed concerns about areas where roads had been narrowed for pedestrian crossing points.  Considered this disadvantaged cyclists and could be dangerous.eg Salisbury Road.
· AB suggested data on cycling could be collected from businesses and location of workforce be used to inform most important routes to provide.  VM said workplace Travel Plans may help to provide information on this.
· JB and AB reported the old part of London Road is very overgrown.  Also the surface of the cycle route at the bottom of Rooksbury Road towards Asda has been badly affected by tree routes and is undulating.

	VM



	6
	Date of next meeting

The next Southern BUG meeting will be held in Crosfield Hall Annex in Romsey at 3.00pm on Thursday 26th April 2018.
The next northern BUG meeting will be held in Andover (venue to be confirmed nearer the date) at 6.30pm on Wednesday 26th September 2018.


	VM


